

Divine service celebrated for Moscow Patriarchate faithful in the Turkish city of Bursa



DECR Communication Service, 08.02.2024.

On February 3, the commemoration day of St. Maximus the Confessor, Rev. Georgy Sergeyev, responsible for taking pastoral care of the Moscow Patriarchate believers residing in the territory of the Turkish Republic, celebrated the Divine Liturgy for the Russian-speaking Orthodox Christians living in the city of Bursa.

The service being over, Rev. Georgy had a talk with the members of the community, website of churches and communities of the Russian Orthodox Church in Turkey reports.

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/91349/